Business Session Minutes

Thursday, July 30, 2009

1:30 P.M. – 10th Floor Committee Room

The meeting was attended by Mayor Funkhouser, Councilmembers Skaggs, Curls, Sanders-Brooks, Ford, Johnson, Brooks, Marcason, Riley, Circo, Jolly, Sharp, and Gottstein.  City Manager Cauthen also attended.

1. Approval of minutes for Business Session of July 23, 2009: There were no minutes available for approval.
2. Overflow Control Plan: Dr. Garcia and Shawn Hennessy, Water Services, gave a presentation to the council regarding some obstacles to the Overflow Control Plan. The handout is on file in the City Clerk's Office.

3. EMS ordinance presentation: Rich Nolls, City Managers Office, Smokey Dyer, Fire Chief, and Bill Glass, MAST, gave an update regarding the EMS ordinance.

4. Update of the quasi entities adoption of the Construction Workforce ordinance: Phillip Yelder, Human Relations Department and Bridgette Williams, Construction Workforce Committee, gave an update on the issues the committee is having with the EDC entities in enforcement of this ordinance. Ed Deswane, Heavy Constructors Association, Eric Kemp, Greater KC Building and Trades, and Don Greenwell, Builders Association, all testified on behalf of the committees attempt to bring everyone to the table to get the ordinance enforced.
5. Discussion of ordinances, resolutions and communications on today's docket or for floor introduction: Councilwoman Sanders-Brooks informed the council that the weatherization program will be back up and running. Councilwoman Circo inquired as to who the new TIF Commission appointment, Lance McDonald, was. Mayor Funkhouser gave a brief review of Mr. McDonald.
6. Items to be placed on future Business Session agendas: Councilwoman Marcason asked that the Dog Park Task Force presentation not be presented next week but the following week or sometime after August 20, 2009. Councilwoman Marcason asked that sometime early in September, that the low income program for water services be heard in Business Session.
7. Closed Session: The council voted unanimously to go into Closed Session at 3:36 pm.

